
SHERWIN-WILLIAMS. 
Paint & Coatings Division 

November 4th , 2019 

Attn: Cody Yazzie 
EGLE, Air Quality Division 
Kalamazoo District Office 
7953 Adobe Road 
Kalamazoo, Michigan 49009 

RECEI ED 

NOV 6 2019 

AQD-KALAMAZOO 

RE: Violation Notice - 7/24/19 On-Site Inspection via the Department of Environment, 
Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE). ROP # MI-ROP-87711-2016 

Cody, 

During the inspection on July 24th , 2019, it was noted that the Holland, Michigan facility 
for Sherwin Williams was operating cold cleaners that ventilated outside. It was noted 
that when Hexane was in use, the facility would be in violation of Part 7, specifically 
707(3)(a)(i). It was identified that Acetone was being used in the cold cleaners, 
however to meet the exemption of Rule 290 a log of Acetone usage must be maintained 
for each cold cleaner that ventilates to the outside. 

Currently a log has been created for each cold station and personnel are in active 
training regarding expectations for Acetone usage only and feasibility of 1000 
pounds/150 gallons per month. The correction is in training & implementation status 
and will be reviewed monthly. The logs will be gathered at the end of each month, 
beginning with November 2019 and filed with existing documentation required by the 
site ROP. Should you have any questions, please contact me at 616-392-7811 x226. 

Sincerely, 

Ron I ell Jr. - EHS Manager 
Sherwin-Williams 
636 E. 40th Street 
Holland, Ml 49423 
616-392-7811 x226 

The Sherwin-Williams Company 636 E. 40th Street, Holland, Ml 49423 
Ph: {616) 392-7811 Fax: {616) 392-7798 


